
DeKalb County Veterans Assistance Commission 
Meeting Minutes 

November 18, 2013 
 
Meeting was called to order by President Rich Joslin at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Frank Beierlotzer. 
 
Minutes of previous meeting:  Motion by Mike Boorsma to accept, seconded by Frank 
Beierlotzer.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Finance Report: Treasurer John Davis reported a balance of $1,786.00.  No expenses or 
receipts.  All dues have not been paid for 2013.  Ten organizations have paid; five have not.  
Motion by Victor Ingram, seconded by Mike Boorsma.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Correspondence: Superintendent Tammy Anderson reported that there will be a Humana 
Medicare Advantage presentation on Thursday, November 21st at 1:00 P.M. at the Community 
Outreach Building.  Anyone on Medicare and in the VA Health Care system is eligible.  Other 
insurance companies in the area do not offer this type of program.  If veteran enrolls, spouse may 
be eligible for a program through them. 
 
For veterans who are 100% service connected and spouse is enrolled in CHAMPVA, VA will 
now provide dental insurance coverage through MetLife or Delta Dental.  Cost is from $8-$52 
per month.   
 
DeKalb Public Library’s communications manager, Edith Craig is working to develop an archive 
of veteran’s stories.  It will be videotaped and recorded.  It will be available on the library’s 
website.  Please share with members of your organizations.   
 
VAC Financial Report:  Don Anderson questioned CDL and flight training payments.  The 
VAC pays up to $1,000 for veterans who qualify.  Tammy explained that this is a supplemental 
payment to veterans receiving the Illinois Veterans Grant. It is paid to the school, not the veteran.  
Motion by Mike Boorsma, seconded by ???  Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Public Relations: No report. 
 
Unfinished Business – bills approved. 
 
Dollhouse – Frank talked to Scott Golden regarding possible sale on e-bay.  Lee Newtson talked 
to someone from Resource Bank regarding a raffle.  If there is to be a raffle, we could possibly 
have a dollhouse on display at the bank and they would sell tickets.  Motion by Rich Joslin to sell 
one dollhouse; asking price is $1,250.00, payable to DCVAC.  Seconded by Don Anderson.  
Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Nominations:  Frank Beierlotzer nominated Bob Bend for Director. 



Victor Ingram nominated Randy Smith for Director. 
Tammy Anderson nominated Frank Beierlotzer for Director. 
Frank Beierlotzer nominated Mike Boorsma for Vice President.  
Randy Smith withdrew his nomination for Vice President. 
 
Good of the Commission:  Steve Kreitzer is off on leave since he and his wife have a new baby.   
Mason Kenneth was born on November 15, 2013. 
 
Tammy explained that she, Linda and Steve attended training at the VARO that will enable them 
to have access to the VA records in order to track information regarding veterans who’s POA 
they have.  This will require card readers for the computers.  
 
On October 18th the VA Inspector General’s office sent two agents to investigate an anonymous 
tip they received regarding our office receiving money from veterans for rides we gave to the 
Veterans Affairs Medical Centers (VAMC).  On October 24th, we received an email stating the 
following:   
 
“I have completed my inquiry into the allegations that the VAC has been inappropriately taking 
money from veteran(s) for rides to the VAMC’s and find no evidence of wrongdoing on the part 
of DCVAC.  Please be advised the matter is now closed.” 
 
Roger Wiley asked if this matter is now resolved and put to rest.  Tammy mentioned that the 
books are audited by the county just as they are with all county offices.  The matter is closed.  
 
West Aurora High School hosted the Vietnam Traveling Wall.  There was a field of healing and 
other displays.  They did an excellent job.  Frank mentioned that there was a motorcycle escort 
from one side of town to the location at West High School. 
 
Adjournment:  Motion by Mike Boorsma, seconded by Randy Smith.  Motion passed.  Meeting 
adjourned at 7:34 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Tammy Anderson 
Secretary pro tem 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 










